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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE  

BY DEPUTY M.R. HIGGINS OF ST. HELIER 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON TUESDAY 19th APRIL 2022 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 26th APRIL 2022 

 

 

Question 

 

“Will the Minister update members on the current status of the road safety, and other, improvements that 

were agreed in relation to the St. Aubin’s Inner Road; and when it is expected that these improvements will 

be implemented?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

The Deputy will recall that at the ‘St Aubin’s Inner Road Board Meeting’ held on the 12th of March 

2020, the Board considered options for several potential pedestrian and bus stop improvements on the St 

Aubin’s Inner Road which had the potential to be developed through stakeholder and community 

engagement. Subsequently one of the options, a pedestrian refuge on the St Aubin’s Inner Road near 

Seafield Avenue has been constructed.  

 

The Government’s decision to pursue Overdale as the preferred location for the Our Hospital 

development has significant implications for traffic on the St Aubin’s Inner Road, and in particular its 

junction with Bellozanne Road which links to Tower Road and onwards to Westmount. Once the Our 

Hospital application and programme for this development is determined I intend to reconvene the Board 

to review and progress the pedestrian and bus stop improvements 

 


